
Special points of interest: 

• Oct 12 Planning Board 

• Oct 15 Early Voting begins 

• Oct 20 Town Council 

• Oct 26 Loose Leaf Begins 

• Nov 1 Time change 

• Nov 3 Election Day 

• Nov 11 Town Hall Closed 

• Nov 17 Town Council 

• Nov 26-27 Town Hall Closed 
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Something New at Town Hall! 
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Town residents have  been able to drop 
off payments at Town Hall after hours 
through the drop slots in the  front and 
back doors. Recently, Public Services 
employees installed a drive up drop box at the exit going onto Guilford Road.  Resi-
dents can now make payments anytime without leaving their car! Simply drop your 
check or money order into the box. All payments will be posted the next morning. 
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Recycling 

will be 

picked up 

every  

Monday 

during  

2020! 

EARLY VOTING SITES 

Although the Ragsdale Civic Center at Town Hall is a host for an early voting site, 

please direct all your election questions to the Guilford County Board of Elections 

at 336.641.3836 or 336.641.7895 or visit their website at 

www.guilfordelections.org.  

Town staff cannot answer questions regarding voter registration, absentee ballots 

or general election questions. 
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Follow us on 

Twitter 

 
@Jamestown_NC 

Subscribe to the Town You 

Tube Channel. 

https://www.youtube.com/ch

annel/UCmi_MH3cM_DfOvhs

LO9ZC6w  

Fire Hydrant Testing during October 

The Pinecroft Sedgefield Fire District will begin their semi-annual fire hydrant 

testing on October 1st and will continue this operation throughout the month, 

finishing by October 31st. All hydrants in the Pinecroft Sedgefield Fire District 

will be tested to ensure that they are operating properly and are able to pro-

duce the required water pressure when needed. This testing also includes all 

hydrants in the Town of Jamestown.  

 

Because this testing must be done during normal operating hours, it will be 

impossible to know in advance just when or where the testing will take place 

in any specific area.  Opening hydrants can sometimes cause a temporary 

discoloration of water in nearby homes.  The discoloration is not harmful in 

any way and can be cleared up by running the water for a few minutes. 

 

This testing ensures the protection of citizens and is also an evaluation indicator used by the NC Re-

sponse Rating System, which evaluates the fire district according to the protection they offer. 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCmi_MH3cM_DfOvhsLO9ZC6w%20/jamestown-nc.gov/voa/Mydocs/sapple/Documents/Accounting
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCmi_MH3cM_DfOvhsLO9ZC6w%20/jamestown-nc.gov/voa/Mydocs/sapple/Documents/Accounting
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCmi_MH3cM_DfOvhsLO9ZC6w%20/jamestown-nc.gov/voa/Mydocs/sapple/Documents/Accounting


Town of Jamestown 

301 E Main St 

PO Box 848 

Jamestown, NC  27282 

Phone: 336-454-1138 

Fax: 336-886-3504 

E-mail: sapple@jamestown-nc.gov 

 

Sharen Apple, Editor 

Walking with History! 

Upcoming Events 

Oct 12 6:30pm Planning Board Meeting on Town YouTube Channel 

Oct 15  Early Voting Begins 

Oct 20 6:00pm Town Council Meeting on Town YouTube Channel 

Nov 1 2:00am Fall Back—Time Changes 

Nov 3  Election Day 

Nov 11  Town Hall Closed for Veterans Day 

Nov 17 6:00pm Town Council Meeting on Town YouTube Channel 

Nov 26-27 Town Hall Closed for Thanksgiving Holiday 

 

Check the “Calendar of Events” section of the website for updates  

We’re on the  Web! 
jamestown-nc.gov 

TOWN DIRECTORY 

 

Town Hall (Utility billing, Plan-

ning, Finance) 

       (336) 454-1138 

 

Water and Sewer Emergency 

      (336) 454-1218 

 

Jamestown Park 

       (336) 454-4912 

 

Fire Department 

       (336) 454-3473 

 

Sheriff’s Department (non-

emergency)  (336)641-6691 
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Call 336.454.1138 

for an appointment 

with the Mayor 

 
If you wish to subscribe  or to submit your community event email  

Sharen Apple @ sapple@jamestown-nc.gov 

Copies available upon request at Town Hall  

 

Like us on Facebook! 

http://www.jamestown-nc.us/events.html
mailto:sapple@jamestown-nc.gov

